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UPCOMING PROGRAMS: 
 
August 6 – Reception for Mike McGovern at the home of Dan & Shirley Mooers, 39 Ledge Road, 
South Portland – NOT AT PURPOODOCK! 
 
August 13 – Nigeria Literacy, Kerstin Kirchner, Saco Bay Rotary 
 
August 20 – We’re going BOWLING! 
 
 
 
ASSIGNMENTS 

August 6 August 13 August 20 
Invocation none  Livingston      NO 
Raffle Gift B. Anderson S. Anderson       DUTIES 
Conductor Bagdasarian Barker 
 
(This week’s raffle – Bob Danielson won a gift certificate to David’s donated by Bill Anderson.) 
 
MARK YOUR CALENDAR: 
 
August 1 (postponed from last night) – Movie Night at Bug Light – Back to the Future (80’s 
Theme Night) 
 
August 12 – Soup Kitchen 
 
August 13 - Board Meeting 
 
August 16 – Bug Light Festival – open house at Bug Light from 10-2 
 
September 27 – Rotary Day of Caring – more details to come; put it on your calendar. 
 
 
What’s New With Our Members 
 
Happy Anniversary to  

Paul & Jan Butler (August 11) 
Dick & Priscilla Yerxa (also August 11) 



Congratulations to Jose Gonzales (Anamaria’s brother) for being 
selected as our District’s candidate for a Rotary Peace Fellows 
scholarship. See your District 7780 newsletter for more details about 
Jose, and about the Peace Fellows program. 
 
Welcome back, Bob Flynn!!!! 

  
Congratulations to Paul Butler for coming in first in his age category 
at the Spring Point 5k Classic! 
 
 
Party at Dan & Shirley’s – As noted in Kathy’s emails, we will not be at Purpoodock next week. 
Instead Dan and Shirley Mooers have graciously agreed to invite us (including spouses) to their 
home for a social evening, honoring Mike McGovern. Mike is in the middle of a 4-year term as 
Rotary Foundation Trustee and has been selected to be Vice-Chair for the second year in a row. Note 
that this will not be a dinner, but feel free to bring an appetizer if you are so inclined. Wine will be 
provided, but if you prefer beer you can bring your own. 
 
Spring Point 5K Classic – The race held last Saturday was a huge success by all accounts. The 
weather was sunny but not too hot, the t-shirts were awesome, there were 52 more runners this year 
than last year, and we raised somewhere between $4,500 and $5,000. CONGRATULATIONS to the 
Race Committee: 
  

o Bob Flynn, Chair 
o Tom Meyers 
o Bill Phillips 
o Dave Bagdasarian 
o Bob Danielson 
o Jim Russell 
o Brian Murphy 
o Jason Seymour (Both Brian & Jason have left the club due to business pressures but both 

continued to serve on the race committee.) 
 
(Note that this is a testosterone-laden committee – all female club members should consider this your 
invitation to infiltrate the committee.) 
 
A special thanks also to Jim Britt for getting us the segment on “207” on Channel 6 the night before 
the race!  
 
 
Working with the “Kids with Funny Suits On” – This is how new member Steve Klemm 
describes the 117 chimpanzees at the Jane Goodall Institute where he worked for three months in 
2005. Steve started a non-profit in Bali called the “Great Ape Protection Program” in Bali, which 
he ran for 10 years. Steve painted a bleak picture for these animals, whom he predicts will cease 
to exist in the wild in about 10-15 years due to deforestation. The sanctuary employed 40 armed 
guards to protect the chimps from poachers. Steve got the idea of providing additional protection 



through aerial photography. This interest in aerial photography eventually led to his current 
profession of aerial photography using drones, which he streams to the internet. 
 
Steve also spoke about the Rotary Club in Bali where he was a member for 12 years and said that 
“it was an honor to be part of it.” 
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